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Minutes of the Snowdrop Valley 2023 Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 10 January 2023 at 7.00pm, Moorland Hall Edwin Beckett Room
Present: Committee Members Cllr Eric Norman (Chair), Cllr Jon Levenson, John Anson, Jim Winzer, Andrew Turner, Cally Elston,  Liz Stitt (Clerk)

Non-Committee Members: Cllr Foxwell
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	
	Public Question Time. Cllr Foxwell gave concerns about the paths being eroded and them not being safe. Cllr Foxwell also asked whether tickets would be issued to people visiting Snowdrop Valley so that it could give an idea of how many people come to the event. Cllr Norman said he would take it all on board and that an update on the paths will be given later on the agenda.

	

	22/43
	Apologies for absence. Angela Edwards
  
	

	22/44
	Declarations of Interest. Cllr Norman, The Rest and Be Thankful Inn. 
Andrew Turner, Private Hire Operator.

	

	22/45
	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 13 December 2022 The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 
Matters arising
· Cllr Levenson confirmed that the Snowdrop Valley budget has been completed.
	

	22/46
	Website Update 
· Cally updated that the new website went live just before Christmas and the Snowdrop Valley has its own section. 
· Cally asked for anyone to please contact her if there was anything that needed adding or changing to the website. 
· Cally showed the advert that was put in the coachtours.co.uk magazine which the committee were really pleased with. 
· Cally has circulated all the details of Snowdrop Valley to Visit Exmoor, Exmoor Magazine, Visit Somerset, and the West Somerset Free Press which directs everyone to the Snowdrop Valley website. 
· Jon Levenson asked if we could add the drone footage of Snowdrop Valley to the website with a voice over which Cally will look into. 
· Jim Winzer said that new website is wonderful and passed on congratulations to Cally and the team who helped set it up. 
· Jon Levenson asked if an official letter from the Chairman of Snowdrop Valley and the Chairman of the Parish Council could be put together to thank Cynthia Stevens who ran the website previously and for all her help with the transition. 
· Cally asked if anybody knew who looks after the Facebook and Instagram pages of Snowdrop Valley so that she can get in touch with them with regards to marketing. It was advised for her to speak to Helen as she may do this.
· Cllr Norman suggested Cally contact Martin Hesp who has a great following and is a big promoter of Snowdrop Valley.

· John Anson asked what procedures are in place to advise people in the case of horrendous storms etc. Cllr Norman advised that it would be put on all the social media and websites if there are any problems with the Valley.
	Jim Winzer/Cally Elston

Cllr Levenson/Cllr Norman

Cally Elston

	22/47
	Taxi Update 
· Andrew has spoken to Daphne who is unfortunately not going to be available this year. 
· Andrew can only provide taxis on certain days. Cllr Norman asked Andrew to let him know the days that he can do and then if there are other days that they know a large group is coming he can arrange for Alcombe Taxis to come up. 
· The Clerk will let Andrew know what dates any coaches are booked in.
· Cllr Norman will contact Bakers Dolphin and Shearings to find out what dates they are planning to attend and will let Andrew know.
	Clerk

Cllr Norman

	22/48
	Path Update 

· Jim Winzer has done some drone footage of the paths and Nic and Richard Kemp have walked all the paths and they are going to put up all the signs ready for the event. 

· Cllr Norman asked Jim Winzer if he could do drone footage of all the separate paths which could then go on the website to show people what the terrain is like.
· Cllr Norman has been told by the Badgworthy estate that the volunteers can repair posts and paths etc and the bill can be sent to them.

· In a weeks’ time the trees will be removed that have fallen and the strimming will be done.
	Jim Winzer



	22/49
	Insurance Update Jon Levenson looked at the insurance policy and contacted the insurers to make sure that the Parish Council is covered for fund raising events on land that the council don’t own, and they said yes if you have their permission. The Clerk has got written permission from Exmoor Farmers and the Badgworthy Estate which covers this.
	

	22/50
	Equipment/Maps Update 

· Cally and Jon have done an inventory of the equipment and maps. 

· More maps of routes 1 and 2 are needed but the wording needs to be changed slightly and is it out of date. 

· Cllr Norman has spoken to Active Signs, and they confirmed they can print the maps within a week.
· The Clerk will update the wording of the maps and will arrange for 500 to be printed.

· Cllr Norman has spoken to Dan Barnet from Exmoor National Park and arranged to have the trailer that they borrowed last year and some visitor magazines that can be handed out during the event which advertises the whole area. Cllr Norman will load the merchandise into the trailer.
· John Anson reminded Cllr Norman to please bring along some stools to the event.

· Cllr Foxwell will put the road closure signs up, but someone will just need to take them up the night before the event starts as he is not here.

· Cllr Norman will provide the cash floats for the event.


	Clerk

Cllr Norman

Cllr Norman

Cllr Foxwell

Cllr Norman

	22/51
	Cafe Update Cllr Norman has liaised with Jasmine and Sheralee and has left it with them to organise dates with the Mousie Moorland Trust for when they will be there. The Committee have got the dates for the Market so this can be done around those.
	

	22/52
	Date of next meeting 
· The next Committee meeting will be on 21st February before the Parish Council Meeting. Time to be Confirmed.
· The Volunteers are having a meeting on the 24th of January to arrange rotas etc.

	


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.45 pm.

Signed:








Dated: 
Initialled …………
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